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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
November 14, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:38 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski and Jan Godek.  Also present was Mervin Hanes from the Washington Township Environmental Commission.
OLD BUSINESS
Mervin Hanes – American Chestnut Breeding Program
Mr. Hanes provided information about the PA Chestnut Breeding Program (also known as the “CMS Program”) which is a program initiated by The American Chestnut Foundation.  Its purpose is to cross Chinese chestnuts with American chestnuts to produce a new generation of American chestnuts with proven blight resistance.  One of the Breeding Program sites is an orchard on Cherry Street in Washington Township, with over one hundred trees being grown.  Mr. Hanes is looking for assistance with the maintenance of the trees, particularly pruning dead wood, weed whacking around the trees, and protecting the trees from bark girdling by meadow voles.  Steve will meet with Mr. Hanes at the orchard to view the trees and further discuss how we can assist.

2018 Arbor Day Street Tree Planting – Kings Ridge Road and Candour Court
For Kings Ridge Road, eight residents have responded in favor of replacement trees and two have declined trees, and there was one “no response” as that home is vacant.  We would plant two or three Swamp White Oak trees per property, the exact number to be determined.  We are also planning to plant ten replacement Callery Pear ‘Cleveland Select’ trees on properties on Candour Court.  Steve contacted Cheryl at Plant Detectives regarding the purchase of approximately thirty Swamp White Oak and ten Callery Pear ‘Cleveland Select’ trees for next spring.
Steven Lang – 159 Drakestown Road – Block 9, Lots 14 and 14.01

By memo to the Planning Board dated October 2, 2017, the plantings are approved.  Instructions were given to remove stakes and ties after two growing seasons.
NEW BUSINESS
Dan Sackner - 23 Candour Court
We are in receipt of a Washington Township Shade Tree Notification Form dated September 26, 2017, requesting removal of two dead/diseased shade trees on the property.  The Department of Public Works will inspect and take appropriate action. 

Jimmy Oh – 21 Candour Court
We are in receipt of a Washington Township Shade Tree Notification Form dated September 29, 2017, requesting removal of trees (number not specified) on the property.  The Department of Public Works will inspect and take appropriate action. 
Nanqiang (Richard) Deng – 25 Candour Court
We are in receipt of a Washington Township Shade Tree Notification Form dated October 1, 2017, requesting removal of two dead/diseased shade trees on the property.  The Department of Public Works will inspect and take appropriate action.
Janeen Zinna - 29 Candour Court
We are in receipt of a Washington Township Shade Tree Notification Form dated October 2, 2017, requesting removal of two dead/diseased shade trees on the property.  The Department of Public Works will inspect and take appropriate action.
Vineet Kumar - 11 Candour Court
We are in receipt of a Washington Township Shade Tree Notification Form dated October 10, 2017, requesting removal and replacement of dead/diseased shade trees (number not specified) on the property.  The Department of Public Works will inspect and take appropriate action. 

Charles Tarras – 15 Rainey Road
We are in receipt of a Washington Township Shade Tree Notification Form dated October 11, 2017, requesting removal of a dead shade tree on the property.  We will refer this to the Department of Public Works to inspect the site. 

Heath Village Retirement Community – Block 19, Lot 5
We were notified of Resolution No. 17 adopted by the Planning Board on October 9, 2017, which sets forth shade trees proposed on this property and incorporates specifications provided by this Committee’s July 17, 2017 memo to the Planning Board.

State of New Jersey Assembly Resolution 216

By letter dated October 13, 2017 to the Washington Township Council, the Clerk of the General Assembly advised that the New Jersey General Assembly has adopted this Resolution to plant native plants to support bee populations and create pollinator habitats.

International Society of Arboriculture (“ISA”) Brochures

Steve will purchase a new set of ISA brochures for the Washington Township Library since they are almost out of the existing brochures.  
NEXT MEETING
The December meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 12, 2017.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:46 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
